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Nature of the Event: Ministry of Communications Hearing – Setting Maximum Payments in the Wholesale

Market

Further to the provisions of Section 8.1.1 in the chapter describing the corporation's business in the

Company's periodic report for 2024, published by the Company on March 9, 2025 (Reference No.: 2025-

01-015523), regarding a call for proposals published by the Ministry of Communications in February 2025

on the subject of BSA service in the wholesale market, the Company updates that on July 29, 2025, it

received a hearing regarding the setting of maximum payments in the wholesale market, which was

published by the Ministry of Communications (hereinafter: "the Hearing").

According to the Hearing, the Ministry of Communications intends to set new tariffs for BEZEQ THE

ISRAELI TELECOMMUNICATION CORP. LTD. (hereinafter: "BEZEQ") in the wholesale market, which are

significantly lower than the existing tariffs in the wholesale market.

It is further proposed by the Ministry of Communications, as part of the Hearing, that BEZEQ will continue

to be obligated to allow all players to use the BSA service for anyone who requests it and without

discrimination, with this obligation being gradually reduced so that from January 1, 2027, BEZEQ will no

longer be required to provide it to the large communications groups (companies with 300,000 or more

retail internet subscribers, including the Company), except with respect to 15% of the total existing fiber

subscribers (as of June 30, 2025) in each of the large communications groups, and from January 1, 2028,

this rate will be reduced to 5%.

It should be noted that the Company has a long-term IRU agreement with BEZEQ that is not based on the

wholesale market tariffs.
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The Company is studying the new arrangements proposed in the Hearing and their implications. At this

stage, the Company cannot fully estimate the possible future impact of the new arrangements proposed in

the Hearing, but as of this date, the Company estimates that if the new arrangements are adopted and

fully implemented by the Ministry of Communications as part of the Hearing, they are not expected to have

a material impact on the Company.

The information included in this report, including regarding the possible effects of the Hearing and

its results on the Company and its operations, is forward-looking information as defined in the

Securities Law, 1968, based on the Company's assessments, among other things, regarding the

Company's assumptions and expectations according to the data in its possession at this time.

Accordingly, the Company's assessments may not materialize or may materialize only partially

and/or materially differently from the above, depending on the variables mentioned above,

including due to factors not under the Company's control, including decisions to be made by the

Ministry of Communications as part of the Hearing.

Respectfully,

PARTNER COMMUNICATIONS COMPANY LTD.

Signed by: Adv. Sarit Hecht, VP Legal Counsel and Company Secretary
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